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NEWS FROM THE COMMITTEE 

From the Chair 
 

Supporting our Members 
 

  
s a U3A, we are committed to making our activities as accessible as possible to all people in 
their Third Age.  At the same time, we recognise that, as we get older, it is increasingly likely 

we will experience some degree of deterioration in our physical or mental health.  To that end, we 
will take all reasonable steps to support members with additional needs to continue to attend main 
and group meetings.   
If you have hearing or vision loss, reduced mobility or other special need, please advise Philippa. 
our Membership Secretary, so that we can identify ways in which we can support you to 
participate as fully as possible in your chosen activities.  Her contact details are on the front page 
of this News Sheet. 
Members who are no longer able to participate without help may wish to bring a companion/carer 
to help them.  Such carers to do not to be U3A members but would be covered by U3A Third Party 
Liability insurance provided they do not participate in their own right.  Paid carers are not permitted 
unless they can provide evidence that they have their own individual personal liability insurance                                 
 
Jenny Parker 
 

From the Editor 

he design of the Heybridge U3A News Sheet, and the reports that it contains, is a full-page 

layout of 16 pages in a large font. I would ask contributors to limit their photos to pictures of 

U3A generated activities and not copy pictures from Websites as, when published, this may be 

contrary to Copyright laws.  Information about the Committee Members and their reports can be 

found in the first few pages.  The back page shows the Diary for the months of October and 

November. 

Please keep the Editor up to date with any interesting stories, relevant pictures or anything that 

relates to the Heybridge U3A, the Association of Essex U3As or the U3A movement as a whole.  

Please send details to me by email with ‘Heybridge U3A’ as the subject.. 

Contact Geoff Hadley editor@heybridgeu3a.org.uk  

 

From the Membership Secretary 

embership continues to climb steadily but as current members are our best advertisement, 

please continue to spread the word. Remind any friends who are thinking of joining that from 

1st October membership for the rest of the financial year is only £10. 

I have “In Case of Emergency” contact cards for your use so please collect one from me at a 

monthly meeting. 

If you have any special need about which we could help, please let me know in confidence. It 

could be an obvious sight or hearing loss or perhaps something less visible. We will do our very 

best to help and ensure that you get the most out of your membership.    

 Philippa Moody E-mail membershipsecretary@heybridgeu3a.org.uk  
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Interest Groups Coordinator 

he Gardens Group will not be continuing as from March 2019. It has been going for nearly 10 

years but the group have run out of ideas and decided that it is time to end. 

I was unfortunately unable to attend September’s monthly general meeting and, due to other 

obligations, have so far not been able to arrange to visit any groups. I hope to be able to book 

visits to some of the remaining Groups from October.. 

 

Hilary Furniaux groupsco-ordinator@heybridgeu3a.org.uk 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Monthly Meeting Speaker Programme for October to December 2018 
 

Fri Oct 12th History of Surnames -    Charlie Haylock 

Fri Nov 9th History of Harrods -     Eve Regelous 

Fri Dec14th Heybridge Xmas Party   U3A Ukulele Group 

I always welcome your comments, if you enjoyed a speaker, or not. Feel free to speak to me at 

our monthly meeting or send an email to the address below.  It helps me to plan future meetings.   

Please let me know of any talks you may have heard and think others would find interesting 

Jan Brown E-Mail speakersecretary@heybridgeu3a.org.uk  

 

 

GROUP REPORTS 

Art Group 

s autumn draws on and summer holidays become just a happy memory, our numbers begin to 

increase again. So it was with some disappointment that we painters learned that our second-

to-last September meeting must be cancelled because the Claydon Room was not available. This 

meant that, with the usual monthly U3A meeting taking place on the second Friday, some of us 

hadn't picked up a paintbrush in three weeks! No, it is not the same painting at home, sitting alone 

at the kitchen table. There's nothing quite like the buzz and the inspiration of a room full of chatty 

people. 

However, by the time you read this we should all be back in the swing of things - hopefully inspired 

in our artistic efforts by our holidays, or by the rich colours of autumn to be seen all around us. 

Gill Carpenter. For information about this group contact Tina Martin  
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Bird Watching Group 

ur first outing of the new season took us to Heybridge Basin.  This may seem an unexciting 

place to go but it is one of the best places in Essex to see wading birds and people come 

from all over the UK to visit the Basin. 

We walked along the sea wall watching the mass of birds on the water’s edge.  Lots of Little 

Egrets, huge numbers of Godwits, mostly Bar tailed, Redshanks, Greenshanks and a couple of 

Ruff out there too. There were lots of Cormorants fishing and the wonderful lonely sound of the 

Curlew’s call across the water.  When we tore our eyes from the estuary and checked the gravel 

pits we found Lapwing and several types of duck.  Oh, and if you want to see a ‘murmuration of 

starlings’ try the Basin sea wall at dusk.  It may not be as big as those you see on the tele but 

there are hundreds and hundreds of starlings there at present and they will all get together to 

roost. 

 

   Cormorants drying off     Curlew gets airborne 

We didn’t walk as far as we planned simply because there were so many birds to see.  Eventually 

we decided to turn around and head back to the tea rooms for a quick coffee as the tide came 

in.  Next month (Oct 26th) we intend to go to Abberton Reservoir, meeting first on Layer Breton 

Causeway before going round to the reserve hides and finally the visitors’ centre. 

For more information, please contact Maureen Lenoir  

 

Cards and Paper Crafts 

e had a full complement this month – all 4 of us - which was great! A couple of special cards 

were being made and more Christmas (sorry!) cards were put together. We had the 

obligatory cuppa and biscuits and had a thoroughly enjoyable afternoon. 

Linda Lesley Woonton 

 

 

Creative Writing Group 

 

here were five members at this afternoon's meeting and some really interesting pieces of 

writing were read out to the other members of the group. The first reader was congratulated on 

her use of recent events to inspire her to create an event with an artist in a caravan being saved 

by a tree from crashing over the cliff onto the beach below as had actually happened to two poor 

souls recently. Another story was of an event in a Cathedral when an assistant to a Bishop saved 

someone from a disaster which presented itself and was averted  
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We all tried to use the list of ten words agreed at the last meeting and mostly managed to do that. 

Another piece was about a new beginning and the last one was an exciting story of a boy called 

Parslow who had an unhappy relationship with his teacher at a boarding school when the use of 

language would not be allowed today. But there was a happy ending when a lady teacher helped 

to find a splinter which the poor boy had found in his middle finger, she showed him that kindness 

goes a long way to help resolve the problem. We all like happy endings. Next month our writing 

will be about the Harvest Moon or Holidays, probably meeting at Angela Brewer's house, to be 

confirmed. 

 For information about the group, please contact Angela Pleasance.   

 

 

Croquet Group 

he Croquet Group’s first session in September was attended by twelve of us. The morning 

gradually warmed up, weather and play wise, with Graham getting a ’Hoop in One’.  The 

second morning we played there were eleven of us.  It was a lot cooler, very windy with a few 

short squally showers, which made the lawns faster than usual, much to our surprise!  However 

we played on and Linda played a ‘Jump Shot’ (not easy) and Graham managed another ‘Hoop in 

One’ well done both of you. 

We play for gentle exercise, good company and fun. 

Anne Newson: 

Discussion Coffee Morning Group 

e met at Anne's house on Friday 21st  September. The homemade cheese scones provided 

by Anne were delicious; I doubt that many were left over!  We took the opportunity to raise 

our teacups to our absent coffee morning colleague and friend Linda wishing her a speedy 

recovery. 

A very odd coincidence had arisen.  Anne had recently seen an article about the False Black 

Widow spider, which had apparently been seen stalking people in the Maldon area.  (Sorry I made 

the last bit up!)  Anne had actually seen the FBWS in her garden so we all went out to inspect 

what remained of the web, which seemed to look very similar to the way the article had described 

it.  

Our next meeting will be at 11.00am on Friday 19th October at Linda Etherton’s house.  

 Margaret Brown  

 

 

Family History Group 

amily History research results were so varied and successful this week we needed more time 

to relay all our news. 

Linda has found Lords, Baronets and nobility including Roger de Mortimer, he being the lover of 

Edward II's wife, all on her Faud family tree, (her granny on Dad's side) living in castles and stately 

homes, some plotting to murder Royalty. She has gone to buy a tiara before visiting her new 

relatives. More of this to follow. 
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Diane read a cutting reporting on the bigamy case of her relative in Australia, two marriages, two 

wives and two families. 

Another Linda has similar, where the Lace salesman relative in 19th century had two families all 

with his name but one marriage. She enjoyed a day as Guest of Honour at the British National 

Model Flying Assn; watching a display of models flying with aerobatics. Also larger models hand 

build, copies of past and current aircraft, celebrating 100 years of the RAF. No news from Verde 

Islands so she has bought 10 jig-saws of tapestries to complete while she waits. 

Marjorie is establishing whether the Hat Shop owner or the AG.Lab is her relative as both have the 

same name and were living in Romford at the same time. 

Dorothy showed a copy of a letter written by her cousin's father in 1943; he was convalescing on a 

hospital ship and enjoying swimming and drinking lots of water. In 1942 he had been fighting in a 

desert with little or no water at all. He spoke of "Musso" (we think that’s short for Mussolini) 

"throwing in the towel" and "that things may improve". 

Gloria has found her Great uncle shipped off to Canada aged 15 under the government scheme to 

send poor children abroad for re-homing, they were to work as servants, farming work or become 

"slaves". Too late for him, the Canadian Government has recently issued an apology. 

 Jean Rogers 

 

 

French Group 

French Conversation 

n September, instead of meeting at a member’s house, we met in the Claydon Room at the 

Plantation Hall as part of a three month trial.  We certainly had more space, but some members 

found the acoustics poor, so it may be a short lived move. 

 

Having caught up with each other’s’ news, we read an amusing article entitled ‘Le NHS expliqué 

aux français’ (the NHS explained to the French), which warns that they will need to adapt rapidly.  

To get an appointment, they will need to ring as soon as the lines open and hang on until the call 

is answered.  When they finally see the doctor, s/he will spend the 10 minute consultation typing 

on the computer.  Even more disconcerting, they might even leave without a prescription.  The 

only good news is that English GPs, unlike their French counterparts, don’t prescribe 

suppositories.   

La prochaine rencontre sera mercredi le 10 octobre à 10 heures à Plantation Hall 

 

 

French Improvers 

 

ne of the pitfalls when learning French is what are known as ‘faux amis’ – false friends.  

These are French words which have a similar spelling to an English word but a completely 

different meaning, which can lead to considerable confusion.  Here are some examples: 

 

Avoir envie de is a common expression meaning to want something – it has nothing to do with 

envy which, in French, is jaloux.  If someone says they are blessé, you might imagine they’ve just 

been to church.  In fact, it means they’re wounded. 

I
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Other ‘faux amis’ include attendre (to wait); coin (a corner); déception (a disappointment);  

introduire (to insert); librairie (a bookshop);  monnaie (small change);  pain (bread); le pub 

(publicity); rester (to stay); pièce ( a coin or a room) and sale (dirty) 

La prochaine rencontre sera lundi le 22 octobre à 14h00 chez Pierre 

For further information about either French Group, please phone Jenny Parker  

 

Gardens Group 

ix of us visited Sandy Lodge, and had a really lovely afternoon. It was sunny and warm, and 
the garden was very interesting, having only been re-made in the last five years. The front was 

a dry garden with planting in gravel, and the back was mainly beds of shrubs, but full of variety 
and interest. We sat on the large sunny terrace which was raised over the garden, and had the 
most delicious tea. 

I will not be continuing the Garden Group next year, as we have visited most local gardens, some 
of them several times, but will arrange occasional visits through the Weekenders group, as most of 
the Garden group are members. If you don’t belong to Weekenders but would like to know when 
we are visiting a garden, please let me know, as it will be an NGS Open Day so anyone can go. 

Pat Yates. 

Local History Group 

e were blessed with fine and sunny weather for our visit to Willingale while other parts of the 
country were suffering the early effects of various hurricanes in the offing. 

There's nothing quite like the beauty of an ancient Essex village basking in autumn sunshine - and 
Willingale offers more than most in the form of two historic churches sitting side by side and 
surrounded by a shared churchyard. 

Unlike previous village visits, we had the benefit of two knowledgeable guides, one each for these 
churches dedicated to St Christopher and St Andrew respectively; 14th century St Christopher's is 
the newer by some two centuries and was built to accommodate the overflow of St Andrew's 
churchgoers in this increasingly wealthy and burgeoning wool village.   

In fact, once upon a time the two churches served the adjoining parishes of Willingale Doe and 
Willingale Spain, named for their ruling families and separated by an invisible line between the 
churches. One can still appreciate their centuries-old prosperity in their beautiful stained glass 
windows, the elaborate monuments to their wealthier parishioners and in the sheer quality of the 
churches' construction. If this all sounds complicated, well, it is!  

Perhaps a second visit is called for to learn more about this fascinating village.  

Gill Carpenter. 

 

 St Andrew’s Church Willingale   St Christopher’s Church Willingale 
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We are back at the West Maldon Community Centre on 16th October when Kate Cole is coming to 
give us her talk ‘Southend – Al Capone’s Car and the Kursaal’.  I am sure it will be as intriguing as 
it sounds.  

Our planning meeting is also at the WMCC on 20th November and we look forward to lots of 
interesting ideas and contributions – and a volunteer to take on all the role of COG! 

Contact Carol for more information and to advise if you would like to come to either of these 
meetings.  Numbers have to be limited. 

Carol Greenhalgh  

 

Music Appreciation Group 

he theme for our September get together was the sea, and the music was only occasionally 
given added percussion by the builders still working in my house! Fortunately this did not make 

it impossible to hear. 

Perhaps surprisingly, we found little music on this subject written before the romantic era – in fact 
we only heard one piece written before 1800 and this was Vivaldi's La Tempesta di Mare.  

We found a great deal of music about the sea written in the early part of the 20th Century, by many 
British composers such as Vaughan Williams (A Sea Symphony), Elgar (Sea Pictures), Arnold Bax 
(Tintagel), Grace Mary Williams (Sea Sketches), Britten (Sea Interludes from Peter Grimes), John 
Ireland's Sea Fever  and Sir Granville Bantock (Hebridean Symphony). Composers of other 
nationalities of course also wrote about the sea in the same era, e.g. Debussy (La Mer), Ravel 
(Une Barque sur l'Ocean), Charles-Valentin Alkan (Song of the Madwoman on the Seashore) and 
the American Ernest Bloch (Poems of the Sea). 

We also heard some very well-known pieces such as Mendelssohn's Fingals Cave, The Sea and 
Sinbad's Ship by Rimsky-Korsakov, The Aquarium by Saint-Saens and The Flying Dutchman by 
Wagner. We discovered that the last piece was from an opera about a ghost ship which was seen 
by sailors but which never arrived in port. 

We also had some lighter moments with Gilbert and Sullivan I am the Monarch of the Sea from 
HMS Pinafore and a very rousing Last Night of the Proms performance of Henry Wood's Fantasia 
on British Sea Songs which culminates in Rule Britannia!  

So, it was a very varied programme of music which introduced us to some little known composers 
and also reminded us of some other well-known names who have taken the sea as their 
inspiration. 

Philippa Moody  

 

 

Needlecraft 

e all met at a member’s house in Tiptree this month and it was a very enjoyable afternoon. 
Although we each had our own projects it was great to be able to help each other with 

crochet or cross stitching. Lots of chat and a lovely cuppa with biscuits rounded the afternoon off 
perfectly. 

Next month we meet back at my house in Heybridge, let’s hope I haven’t eaten all the biscuits! 

Hilary Furniaux 
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Painting 2 

s I was on holiday last month, I was not there for the September meeting, and as I have heard 
that only a few people came I think that there must also have been some other people on 

holiday too. Therefore I am looking forward to seeing your paintings that you have done in the last 
two months. I have been doing Portraits recently inspired by the past recordings of the Portrait 
Artist of the year showing on Sky Arts (channel 122) but there are none in the Programme for this 
week. On that channel they will soon be showing the competition for the Landscape Artist of the 
Year so I will tell you when that is starting. In the meantime, whether you prefer Landscapes or 
Portraits or Flowers if you have any free time, get out your paints and get in some practice, so we 
will have some masterpieces to look at when we meet next on Monday 8th October as we will be 
starting the next quarter Oct Nov and Dec .See you there. 

.Barbara Barbrook  

 

Patchwork Group 

he next meetings of the Patchwork Group are on 8thOctober and 12thNovember 2:00 pm at the 
West Maldon Community Centre.  

For more information contact   Anne Thorpe.   

 

 

Petanque Group 

 

eptember was a lovely month on the prom, excellent games and lovely weather.....let’s hope 

we will continue this good fortune through October 

Dian 

 

 

Photography Group 

fter our short summer break we gathered once more to view and discuss our assignment and 

to present our choice of the three photos that we considered as the best from the shots we 

had taken in July and August.  This was a simple, but unusual challenge and it provided us with an 

interesting collection of images.  It questioned why we take photos: is it to remind us of happy 

events or places we have visited; is it to accurately show detail; to create a piece of art; to explore 

the capabilities of our equipment; or just to fulfil a brief?   

It is by openly discussing our photos with like-minded friends, that we learn what others see in our 

images and from this we can improve our photographic skills by learning to properly see what our 

camera will see - before we press the button! 

I am using one of my own three “best” to illustrate this report.  It shows our members Carol and 

Ken’s magnificent sailing barge “George Smeed” safely and successfully returning home to 

Maldon Quay from her first voyage under canvas for over 50 years.  Congratulations to them.  The 

green barge “Kitty” is aground as “George Smeed” sails past. 
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Safe Return         Author - Peter Thorpe 

If you are interested in photography or want to understand more about your camera or 

cameraphone, you are welcome to come along and join us.  We meet in the West Maldon 

Community Centre on the first Thursday of each month at 2.00pm. 

Peter Thorpe  

Reading and Books Group 

e had an interesting discussion about a book called “The Moment” by Douglass Kennedy, 

and its setting in East/West Germany in the 1980s before The Berlin Wall came down. 

 Our next meeting will be on Wed 17th October at 2pm at Pat's home in great Totham.  We shall be 

discussing "About A Boy" by Nick Hornby, which should be a lighter more entertaining contrast to 

several of our recent books! 

If you are interested in joining the group, please email or telephone Margaret Hurst 

 

Scrabble Group 

he September meeting was cancelled and we hope to get together at my house in October. 

If you would like to join us please let me know as we have several Scrabble boards available 

and are happy to encourage new players.  My contact details are on the list of CoGs Linda 

Etherton 

 

Technical Computing Group 

ue to holiday commitments of various members, no meeting was held this month, the 

numbers available would have made it impractable to hold a meeting. The meeting in October 

11th will go ahead as usual 

 

Colin Mason 
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Ten Pin Bowling 

small band of seven of us attended the session on Tuesday 12th September. The three ladies 

played on one lane while the boys went on the other. Lots of testosterone on their part with 

more gentility on ours! 

For some time, Chris held the top score with a super score of 146 in the opening game. Graham 

decided to leave the best to last, however, and made a score of 167 in his third and last game, 

also achieving a turkey (three strikes in a row). Well done to both of them! 

As usual good fun was had by all followed by tea and biscuits. 

If you are considering joining us please come to Madison Height for our next session on Tuesday 

9th October, 1.45 for 2pm start. 

Please ring me if you would like to join us, you will be most welcome. Lynne Morrison 

 

 

Ukulele Group UKE3A 

little extra effort was required from the ukulele players in September - namely a short 

performance in memory of our late great COG Robin.  Robin, who we sadly lost at Christmas 

last year, was a gifted all-round musician. So it was only right that his friends on the Essex 

acoustic music scene should get together for a good old sing-song and a "tune up" at a music 

venue that he attended frequently, The Centre in Tollesbury. 

Those musical friends, of course, included the Heybridge U3A Ukulele Group, or as he dubbed us 

"Uke3A." Nerves became a little frayed as the event drew near knowing, as we did, that there 

would be some first rate semi-professional singers and musicians appearing on the bill. No need 

to worry. After all, we in Uke3A have proved that we can handle an audience and, on most 

occasions, encourage them to join in with some hearty singing!  

Gill Carpenter. 

 

Walking Group 

beautiful summers day greeted us as we gathered in the car park at the New Times Public 

House in Tiptree. 14 of us set off on our walk from the pub walking past some residential 

homes but we were quickly in the fields of Tiptree Jam and passing large Poly tunnels filled with 

strawberry plants laden with fruit. Gathering pace, we were crossing newly ploughed fields and on 

to a small bridge leading us into woodland which eventually lead us out to Tudwick Road and 

some stunning views to our right overlooking a distant wind farm. As we wandered along the quiet 

lane we were able to observe some beautiful, and I am sure expensive, looking homes. We soon 

took a turn to our left and back onto the growing fields of Tiptree Jam. Continuing along the public 

foot path we finally arrived back at the pub for a well earned drink and some of us could not resist 

the apple pie and other treats on offer. A wonderful end to our Tiptree walk. 

Roger Norris 

The next walks will be on Thursday 11th October and Thursday 8th November.  All welcome 

For information about upcoming walks contact Linda Wells. 

A 

A 

A 



                                                                                              Page 12 of 15 

 

Weekday Lunch Group 

ur venue this month was the Lock Cafe, Heybridge Basin, which is owned by Wilkins of 

Tiptree. It was a beautiful sunny day and the view from the veranda across the river estuary 

was quite spectacular. It would have been really pleasant to have eaten outside, but the tables 

there are not suitable for our group. The Lock Café has quite a wide menu and the staff are always 

very pleasant. We all enjoyed our lunch and our lively chats as usual.  

Our next meeting will be at the Wheatsheaf, Hatfield Peverel on Tuesday 2nd October at 11.45 

Jean Perrott 

 

Weekenders Group 

 was unable to join the weekenders group for coffee at the Osea View Café on Saturday 15th 

September, so thank you once again to Margaret Hurst for standing in my place.  There were 

fourteen members at the café – a really good place to meet as the view is always beautiful.  The 

group welcomed Helen, a new member and I look forward to seeing her on other occasions. 

Dates and details of our next meetings.   

Saturday 13th October – This time we meet at the Sunny Sailor on the Fullbridge, Heybridge at 

10.00. 

Thursday 18th October – Members who have booked to see ‘Tina the Musical’ at the Aldwych 

Theatre will meet at Tesco at 10.30, where Paul’s of Essex will be providing the transport. 

Saturday  10th November- By popular request, Weekenders will meet at the RESOURCEFUL’; 

the Barge Tea-Room on The Hythe in Maldon, at the usual time of 10.00. Car sharing is 

recommended, so please let me know if you need a lift or can offer one. 

Saturday 15th December- We are booked in at The Bell, Woodham Walter for a Christmas lunch 

at 12.00 (for 12.30). The pub requires a £10.00 deposit from each diner. Please bring your 

cheque, made payable to Heybridge U3A, to the meeting on 13th October. It is not too late to book 

for this meal. It is usually very good - as is the company! 

Please contact me if you need directions or a lift. 

Pat Smith 

 

Yoga Group 

 

ur new session began with floor exercises, gently stretching our muscles with new 

strap/bands, easing various joints, then massaging our feet and toes. 

Exercises aid our balance, strengthen muscles and flexibility, and improves our mobility and 

relaxation.  

PLEASE NOTE Our 4th session will be for 6 weeks on these dates:- 31st October, 7th, 14th, 21st 

and 28th November and 5th December. 

We will recommence in January so make Yoga Class a New Year Resolution 

. 

Contact Gloria Bomford COG YOGA. 
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Here is the proposed Events Programme for 2019.  These trips are dependent on 
somebody coming forward to stand as Chair of Heybridge U3A.  Unfortunately, 

until we know whether we have a possible Chairperson, I cannot start work on 
booking these trips/paying out deposits/securing tickets etc. 

 

Provisional events programme 2019 
 

 

DECEMBER Magellan  

JANUARY   

FEBRUARY Guide Dog training centre, 

Redbridge 

 

MARCH 17
th

 

(Sunday) 

‘Let’s Face the Music’ – Royal 

Albert Hall 

A tribute to the great musicals 

 

APRIL 

 

Lewes (Anne of Cleves 

House/Michelham Priory / 

Charleston / Church 

 

MAY Invitation to View  

JUNE HMS Ganges, Felixstowe  

JULY The Suffolk Punch Trust   

AUGUST   

SEPTEMBER Helmingham Hall, Stowmarket  

OCTOBER Gressenhall Farm and 

Workhouse, Dereham 

 

NOVEMBER Jack the Ripper Museum / Walk  

DECEMBER Salisbury – Christmas market, 

Mompesson House 
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CHRISTMAS SPECIAL! 

Friday 7th December 2018 – Saturday 8th December 

Here is a fantastic opportunity to step aboard Cruise and 

Maritime’s lovely cruise ship, ‘THE MAGELLAN’.  

No need to worry about sea-sickness! We board the 

‘Magellan’ on Friday afternoon; enjoy a delicious five 

course dinner followed by a fabulous show.  Stay 

overnight with breakfast the following morning. Included 

in the price are welcome cocktails and half a bottle of 

wine per person with the meal – and all without putting to sea at all! 

Twin cabin, inside - £99.00 per person 

Twin cabin, outside - £109 per person 

Single cabin, inside - £109 per person 

Single cabin, outside - £119 per person 

For more information, please contact the Events Secretary (details on the front of the newsletter) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

REMINDER 

Cyber Crime Presentation 

Wednesday, 24th October 2018, 10.00 – 12.00, West Maldon Community Centre. 

Many of us now use on-line banking, emails and credit cards and can, if we’re not careful, become 

victims of cybercrime.  You may have heard reports in the press or seen News items on the 

television about different scams and tricks used.   

To help explain how we may be affected by these, Barry Linton of Westcliff U3A and David Gibb 

from Essex Police have put together a presentation showcasing the various methods criminals use 

and how we can protect ourselves. 

As this event is a joint venture with the other U3As in the Maldon area, places are limited.  If you 
would like to attend this very informative talk, either: email Jill McGregor at 
treasurer@heybridgeu3a.org.uk         or phone her on 01621 842595 to book a place.   
There is no charge for this event but please don’t delay as seats will go quickly. 
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Diary of Meetings and Visits     For details see articles and co-ordinators above 

 

 

Week 

Commencing 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

1 Oct 1 
Petanque 

14.00 
Cards & 

paper 
14.00 

2 
Weekday 

Lunch  
12.30 

3 
Ukulele 
14.00 

Yoga 14.00 
 

4 
Croquet 

10.00 
Photography 

14.00 

5 
Committee 

Meeting 
10.00 

Painting 
14.00 

6 7 

8 Oct 8 
Petanque 

14.00 
Painting 2 

14.00 
Patchwork 

14.00 
 

9 
Ten pin 
14.00 

10 
French 

Conversation 
10.00 

Yoga 14.00 
 

11 
Technical 

Computing 
14.00 

Walking 
14.00 

12 
Monthly 
Meeting 

14.00 
 

13 
Weekenders 
Sunny Sailor 

Fullbridge 
10.00, 

14 

15 Oct 15 
Petanque 

14.00 
Needlecraft 

14.00 

16 
Local 

History 
14.00 

 

17 
Reading & 

Books 14.00 
Yoga 14.00 

Music 
14.00 

18 
Croquet 

10.00 
Weekenders 
Tina Turner 

10.30 

19 
  

Coffee Morning 
11.00 

 
Painting 

14.00 

20 21 

22 Oct 22 
Petanque 

14.00 
French 

Improvers 
14.00 

 

23 
Scrabble 

14.00 

24 
Creative 
Writing 
14.30 

Cyber Crime 
Presentation 

10.00 
wmcc 

25 
Family 

History 10.00 

26 
Bird Watching 

10.00 
Painting 

14.00 
Copy to Editor 

27 28 

29 Oct 29 
Petanque 

14.00 
 

30 31 
Yoga 14.00 

 

1 Nov 
Photography 

14.00 

2  
Committee 

Meeting 
10.00 

Painting 
14.00 

3 4 

5 Nov 5 
Petanque 

14.00 
Cards & 

paper 
14.00 

6 
Weekday 

Lunch  
12.30 

7 
Ukulele 
14.00 

Yoga 14.00 
 

8 
Technical 

Computing 
14.00 

Walking 
14.00 

9 
Monthly 
Meeting 

14.00 
 

10 
Weekenders 
Resourceful 
Fullbridge 

10.00 

11 

12 Nov 12 
Petanque 

14.00 
Painting 2 

14.00 
Patchwork 

14.00 
 

13 
Ten pin 
14.00 

14 
French 

Conversation 
10.00 

Yoga 14.00 
 

15 
 

16 
Painting 

14.00 
Coffee Morning 

11.00 
 
 

17 18 

19 Nov 19 
Petanque 

14.00 
Needlecraft 

14.00 

20 
Local 

History 
14.00 

 

21 
Reading & 

Books 14.00 
Music 
14.00 

Yoga 14.00 
 

22 
Family 
History 
10.0029 

 

23 
Painting 

14.00 
Bird Watching 

10.00 
 

24 25 

26 Nov 26 
Petanque 

14.00 
 

French 
Improvers 

14.00 
 

27 Scrabble 
14.00 

 

28 
Creative 
Writing 
14.30 

Yoga 14.00 
 

 30 
Painting 

14.00 
Copy to Editor 

1 Dec 2 


